
 

 

    
     

 
    

 
        

     

          

 

           

        
  

          
  

       
         

        

   

     

         

      

  

          

 

           

       

         

  

       

     

Investigation Report into the Flooding in Breckland District in 2014-
2017 – Addendum (FIR039/A) 

Update on actions taken since flood events 

A number of actions have subsequently been initiated by Risk Management Authorities in 

response to the Flood Investigation Report. 

Watery Lane, Scarning – There have been subsequent floods to the highway on Watery 

Lane. 

NCC Highways and NCC Flood & Water Management have carried out the following: 

• Communicated with previous and new riparian owners who have a responsibility to 
minimise flood risk 

• Installed two inspection chambers for the culvert to ensure future problems could be 
assessed 

• Property owner and adjacent landowner have undertaken a new maintenance 
regime to the ditch and culvert under their ownership 

Goffe Close, Watton – There has been subsequent reports of external flooding to properties 

on Goffe Close. 

NCC Highways have carried out the following: 

• Installed a new pipe to the rear of the affected property to alleviate some of the 

stress on the drainage network. There have been no more reports of flooding since 

this work was completed. 

Exchange Street, Attleborough – There has been subsequent reports of external flooding on 

this road. 

NCC Highways and NCC Flood & Water Management have carried out the following: 

• Met with concerned parties on site to discuss the problems and potential solutions 

• Carried out a property protection assessment and provided possible options to the 

property owner affected 

Wavell Road, Dereham – There have been no further reports of flooding here since works 

were undertaken to maintain the drainage network. 


